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Letter From the Minister 

Rev Dr I M Greenshields  

 

Dear Friends and Members of St. Margaret’s, 

I love Christmas and the buzz and excitement of the season, but Easter for me is that 
moment in the life of the Church where we proclaim what is central to the life and 
witness of the Church. Christmas is all about the Incarnation – God becoming one of 
us in the person of Jesus Christ, God the Son and this is remarkable. Easter is the 
climax where we see why He came and how it impacts upon our lives. 

The Cross is a constant reminder to us of so many things. It is first of all an indicator 
of our failure in the eyes of God. In the Cross we see the cost of our sins and failings 
and weaknesses: There is no escaping the reality of how God sees what we have all 
done with our lives. However, the Cross is Good News for us. In the Cross we see 
God, through Jesus Christ, rectifying and paying the price of our sins. The price Christ 
pays physically and spiritually was to absorb our failings, weaknesses and guilt and 
once and for all pay in full the price for us in order that we might be forgiven and 
declared not guilty by God. That is such good news – there is none better. Because of 
the Cross and our faith in what Jesus did for us on the Cross, we receive an assurance 
from God that He will not proceed with the case against us – ever!! 

Easter’s good news does not end at the Cross – we have to consider the power and 
meaning of the Resurrection. What a glorious day when Jesus, by His own power, 
conquered the power of death over Him. However, He did more than that. In his 
death on the Cross He represented us and so too in His Resurrection! He conquered 
death not just for Himself but for all of His people in order that we might go forward 
in life with the assurance that we have now got eternal life and one day when we 
pass from this world our life will eventually become complete at the final 
Resurrection – Death does not have the final say for us – Jesus does!!! 

Easter, my friends, the glorious culmination of Christ’s mission on earth and an 
indicator for us of all that is good. 

Every blessing to you,  

Iain 
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EASTER SERVICES 
 

 

Thursday 24th March 

Maundy Thursday 

7pm Evening Service with Communion 

Friday 25th March 

Good Friday 

3pm Afternoon Service with Communion 

Saturday 26th March 

Holy Saturday 

11.30pm Night-time Vigil 

(A Service as we wait for the coming of Easter Day) 

Sunday 27th March 

Easter Day 

9.30am Breakfast served by the Guides 

10.30 am Church Service 
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Appeals 

The Church Roof 

It has been evident for some years now that our church roof, which has lasted 40 years, has 

reached the end of its useful life. The fact is that there is so much wrong with the roof, it 

has gone beyond normal maintenance and needs to be stripped and renewed. This is going 

to be a very costly exercise [the architect is in the process of working out the exact cost] 

and we will put together as a Session a funding package [part of which will be the profits 

from the café over the next 5 years]. However, what I am asking each member of the 

congregation to consider is making either a one-off donation or regular donations to the 

“Roof Fund.” Payments need to be made to the church but clearly designated for the Roof. I 

have started to put a weekly sum in the envelopes provided and will do so for the next few 

years. Please consider a generous response as this will secure physically the future of our 

church for another generation. 

 

Youth and Family Worker 

 This has been put on over the last year while we waited to put in a renewed application for 

£30,000 over the next 3 years. Some people have suggested that we ought to wait till the 

roof is done and paid for before we consider employing someone. However to wait for 5 

years I believe will take us beyond the point of recovery and if you look around at the age 

profile of our congregation you can see how urgently we need to get someone in who is 

dedicated to developing a ministry that brings in a new generation. 

On the up-side, we already have £19,000 in funds [over £1k in donations from members, 

£8K from the café and £10K from Presbytery]. All of this is good but not quite enough and I 

am asking that those like myself that have a heart for this ministry donate generously either 

in a one off donation or in a weekly/monthly donation.  

The Minister is running the project and all donations can be given to him but made out to 

the church. 

 

Regards, 

Iain Greenshields 
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NOTES  FROM  THE  EDITOR 

 

 Hello – and here we are at March already and the good news is that the 

days are stretching and the light is spreading into the evening.   Now if it 

would only heat up a bit as well!! 

I cannot put together this edition of the magazine without mentioning the passing of 

Frank Moyes – truly a pillar of strength within St. Margaret’s and of course elsewhere in 

the whole of the Dunfermline area.   Definitely a man of great faith who will be missed by 

those he influenced. 

I think that possible contributors for the magazine this time around have been still 

recovering from the festive season, fed up with all the rain and cold and not quite 

motivated to pass words of interest to me!!   I do encourage  you to pass on anything that 

would be of interest to the rest of the members of St. Margaret’s – and although you 

think it might not be of interest, you might be surprised and I would certainly cast my 

eyes over it.   We have different groups within the Church - Guild, Fellowship, Men’s Club, 

Guides, Brownies, Rainbows (I do receive contributions from the Scout Group), 

Swingnastics, the afternoon tea group and I am sure that when you do meet there are 

some bits of information – serious or humorous - that could fill some pages.   So don’t be 

shy! 

We do of course have a couple of  big challenges ahead of us which are highlighted by Iain 

elsewhere in the magazine and this has to some extent overshadowed the work of the 

different groups over the first two months of the year.   However I am sure I will be giving 

updates from these groups in the next edition. 

I do hope you like the front cover this time – again photographs of the lovely banners that 

are made by our own banner group – they make such a difference to the décor of the 

Church while sending out the Christian story.    Again I have included some of the flower 

displays that we had at the Flower and Banner Festival at the end of 2015 – really 

brightens up the pages especially at this grey time of year! 

This edition covers the Easter Period – so keep eyes and ears open for information on 

services.   I do wish you an “advanced” Happy Easter and the peace, comfort and promise 

that it brings. 

Keep well! 

Ross Kerr – Editor 
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Book Review: LENT, EASTER…ANYTIME 

by St Margaret’s Reader 

Gordon Brown  

 

Lent and Easter provide great opportunities to read something spiritual, something 

reflective, something different.  

Here are three suggestions by favourite authors of mine. 

“The Journey – with Jesus to Jerusalem and the Cross” by John Pritchard 

John Pritchard was Bishop of Oxford until his retirement in 2014. He has written many 

books all ‘easy’ to read. In this 146 page book, we are given a first-hand account of ‘the 

journey’ through the eyes of the disciple John. He narrates what he sees and hears. It is 

both amusing and helpful. A refreshing new way of thinking about Jesus and his final weeks 

and passion – whether you are familiar with the events or being introduced to them for the 

first time.  

 

“The Nail: Being part of the Passion” by Stephen Cottrell.  

This small book – just 98 pages – allows us to reflect on the crucifixion of Jesus. Imagine 

yourself there, on your own or part of a small group of bystanders. Then seven different 

characters from the story step forward one after the other to tell of their experiences of 

Jesus passion. Each of the characters asks ‘Who killed Christ?’ and ‘Who was responsible?’  

There is also some supporting material for use in worship. The nails are used symbolically to 

inspire personal reflection and questions of our own. 

Stephen Cottrell is Bishop of Chelmsford and has also published many easy to read and 

absorbing books.  

 

And for something completely different, anytime you like – how about 

“Adventures in Human Being” by Gavin Francis?  

Gavin is local lad, brought up in Carnock and schooled at Queen Anne. He is a GP and 

author now of several books. Some of the men in the congregation may remember him 

leading a discussion a couple of years ago at our monthly breakfast group on the subject of 

‘men’s health issues’. 
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In this latest book – winner of the Saltire Society non-fiction book of the year 2015 - he 

demonstrates the ways in which the body has been imagined and understood (or 

misunderstood) down the ages. It has been described as a ‘user’s guide to the body and a 

celebration of its marvels’ which will ‘transform the way you think about being alive, 

whether in sickness or in health.’  

The book and its authors have received rave reports. Award winning author, Hilary Mantel 

wrote – “A sober and beautiful book about the landscape of the human body: thought 

provoking and eloquent.” 

Gordon Brown, Reader 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

COMMUNION 

You are all invited to take part in Communion on Sunday 20th March, 2016. 

 

There will be two opportunities to attend: 

Morning Service   10 am 

Evening Service      7 pm 

 

Why not attend both – the evening service is quite different to the morning 

one – and you cannot get enough of a “good thing” and communion at the 

Lord’s table is the best “good thing” around! 

The duty list for Elders for this communion are on a separate page so do 

please check and should you not be able to attend then please inform Irene 

Cunningham straight away. 

 

Let’s have a “full house!” 
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Communion Duty 2016 

Sunday March 20th 

Session Clerk: Ritchie Campbell 

Senior Elder: Walter Bowie 

1. Mrs M Aitken     5. Mrs N Bowie 

2. Mrs A Prentice     6. I Cunningham 

3. Mr M Hynd        7. J Anderson 

4. Mrs F Grieve     8. T McIntosh 

Reserve: S Foxley 

Sunday June 19th 

Session Clerk: Ritchie Campbell 

Senior Elder: Walter Faichney 

1. Mrs E Pratt      5. Mrs I Gillespie 

2. Mrs M Ellis      6. J Adamson  

3. Mrs J McAleece      7. D Clark 

4.  Mrs I Cunningham     8. R Kerr 

Reserve: I Telfer 

 

Sunday September 18th 

Session Clerk: Ritchie Campbell 

Senior Elder: Millar Gordon 

1. Mrs M Aitken     5. Mrs. I. Cunningham 

2. Mrs A Prentice      6. T McIntosh 

3. Mrs J Eadie     7. J McLean 

4. Mrs M Hynd     8. S Foxley  

Reserve : J McLean 
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Sunday November 20th  

Session Clerk: Ritchie Campbell 

Senior Elder:Ross Kerr 

1. Mrs E Pratt      5 Mrs I Cunningham 

2. Mrs M Ellis       6. J Adamson  

3. Mrs J McAleece     7. D Clark 

4. Mrs I Gillespie     8. I Telfer 

Reserve: J Colville 

Sunday January 8th 2017 

Session Clerk: Ritchie Campbell 

Senior Elder: W Bowie     

1. Mrs J Eadie     5. Mrs M Hynd 

2. Mrs M Aitken     6. Mrs. I Cunningham 

3. Mrs A Prentice     7. J McLean 

4. Mrs J Eadie     8. S Foxley 
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Jim and Betty Mackie 

Are celebrating their 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Being the shy, retiring people that they are (!) they do not want a 

photograph of themselves included with this announcement – 

however, it is only right that we include the information in the 

magazine so we can all congratulate them on such an achievement – 

they obviously made the right choice when they said, “I do!!” 

 

MANY CONGRATULATIONS 

HAVE A WONDERFUL DAY! 

A Truly Magnificent 

Achievement! 

 

On April 3rd 
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A  SPECIAL  PAGE FOR A  SPECIAL  PERSON… 

LILY  MILLER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A very special occasion took place on February 13th, 2016! 

 

Lily celebrated her 

90th  Birthday 

 

Yes – Lily was born on 13th February, 1926, and it really is quite staggering to 

think how the world has changed in that time and what Lily has lived through.   

Importantly Lily has spent quite a lot of that time with St. Margaret’s and we 

are indebted to the contribution she has made over the years. 

 

MANY CONGRATULATIONS, 

LILY! 

From Everyone at St. Margaret’s 
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Two very different, 
but equally stunning, 
floral arrangements 
from last year’s 

Festival of 
Banners and 
Flowers, marking 

the 40th Anniversary 
of St Margaret’s, 
Touch 

 

See this 
month’s front 
cover for more 
examples of the 
ladies’ skill in 
both forms of 
art! 
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THE TRAIN OF LIFE 

This is very beautiful and I am honoured to have received it. Now on to you my friend! 

 

At birth we boarded the train and met our parents, 

And we believe that they will always travel on our side. 

However, at some station 

our parents  will step down from the train, 

Leaving us on this journey alone. 

As time goes on, 

Other people will board the train 

And they will be significant 

i.e. our siblings, friends, children 

And even the love of your life. 

Many will step down 

And leave a permanent vacuum. 

Others will go so unnoticed 

That we don’t realize 

That they vacated their seat. 

This train ride will be full of joy, 

Sorrow, fantasy, expectations, 

Hellos, goodbyes and farewells. 

Success consists of having a good relationship 

With all passengers 

Requiring that we give the best of ourselves. 

The mystery to everyone is: 

We do not know at which station 

We ourselves will step down 

So, we must live in the best way, 

Love, forgive and offer the best of who we are. 

It is important to do this because 

When the time comes for us to step down 

and leave our seat empty, 

We should leave behind beautiful memories 

For those who will continue to travel on the train of life. 

I wish you a joyful journey on the train of life, 

Reap success and give lots of love. 

 

Many thanks to Moira Watson for contributing this – who has no intention of getting off 

at any station yet!! 
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THE PATIENCE OF THE 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHER 

 

LOT’S WIFE 

The Sunday School teacher was describing how Lot’s wife looked back and turned into a 

pillar of salt, when little Jason interrupted,  “My Mummy looked back once while she was 

driving”, he announced triumphantly, “and she turned into a telephone pole!” 

 

DID NOAH FISH? 

A Sunday School teacher asked, “Johnny, do you think Noah did a lot of fishing when he was 

on the Ark?”   “No” replied Johnny.  “How could he, with just two worms!” 

 

HIGHER POWER 

A Sunday School teacher said to her children, “We have been  learning how powerful kings 

and queens were in Bible times.    But there is a Higher Power.   Can anybody tell me what it 

is?”    One child blurted out, “Aces!” 

 

THE LORD IS MY SHEPHERD 

A Sunday School teacher decided to have her young class memorize one of the most 

quoted passages in the Bible – Psalm 23.    She gave the youngsters a month to learn the 

chapter.    Little Rick was excited about the task – but he could not remember the Psalm.   

After much practice, he could barely get past the first line.   On the day that the kids were 

scheduled to recite Psalm 23 in front of the congregation, Ricky was so nervous.   When it 

was his turn, he stepped up to the microphone and said proudly, “THE LORD IS MY 

SHEPHERD, AND THAT’S ALL I NEED TO KNOW.” 

 

With thanks to all the Sunday School teachers in St. Margaret’s past and present for all 

the good work they have done with our young ones. 
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J.A.M. Club 

On the 17th January we resumed our J.A.M. Club meetings, 

welcoming back boys and girls who had lots to discuss and 

share with everyone-we begin all of our meetings with a 

“together time,” which allows us time to talk and listen to one 

another. Everyone had enjoyed taking part in the Nativity 

play.....although some people admitted to feeling rather 

nervous as well as excited! It was wonderful to welcome 

several of the children’s parents to share this special time of 

worship. Following the service, the children were delighted to 

find the Rita Elder hall set out to host their party fare. This 

was an extremely happy time for all concerned- a fitting end 

to our first term.  

The theme for our first meeting in 2016 was “Blessings, hopes 

and dreams.” We thought about the many blessings which we 

had been given last year and considered hopes for the year 

ahead. The boys and girls were keen to talk about the things 

they would love to see happen if dreams could come 

true.....including a world where no one would be hungry, afraid 

of being hurt or lacking treatment if they were sick.( Of 

course, we did also hear about wishes for longer school 

holidays and gifts of ponies!) The children were reminded 

that the power of Jesus is greater than we can possibly 

imagine and, with His help, marvellous things can be achieved.  
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This led on to discussion about the fact that sometimes there 

are very good reasons why we are not given what we want! 

Jesus always knows what is best for us.  

In recent weeks we have been learning about Joseph. We are 

discovering that, although he had many adventures, dangers, 

good and bad times......his life was part of God’s plan. This 

theme has given the children the opportunity to see that 

many of the problems which Joseph faced are very much in 

evidence today......arguments between brothers and sisters, 

favouritism, jealousy etc. However, throughout it all- God is 

with us now, just as He was with Joseph.  

As always, we have incorporated arts and crafts, games and 

challenges into our programme.......so we are always busy at 

J.A.M. Club! 

 Last week, we asked the boys and girls-“What do you get out 

of coming to J.A.M. Club?” Their replies included....fun, 

enjoyment and good times. It was marvellous to hear such 

comments, of course, but all the leaders agree that seeing 

the children enjoy learning about Jesus is the best thing of 

all. 
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Etta’s Charities and World Mission News 

 
DUNFERMLINE FOODBANK UPDATE 

Thank you once again for the contributions to the foodbank, 85kg has been collected.  

Thanks to everyone who contributes, the Foodbank team are grateful for all donations.  

There is now a blue box on the top landing next to the Rita Elder Hall for contributions.  

Items urgently needed are: juices (either long life or diluting), sponge puddings, mashed 

potato, sugar, non-food items such as washing up liquid, soap powder, gents deodorant 

and shaving foam.   

 

STAMPS – ongoing collection 

Thanks for all the donations of used stamps, they are being recycled by CHAS charity at the 

Kinross stamp shop.  

Stamps can also be sent to support the HIV Programme through the World Mission Stamp 

Project 2015.   

New For 2016! World Mission Stamp Project coming out in March, more information on 

this in the next magazine.  

 

WORLD LEPROSY DAY 2016 

A coffee morning was held after the church service on 7th February with the proceeds 

going to the Leprosy Mission Scotland.  The sum of £205 was raised, which was a fantastic 

amount to be collected, thanks to everyone who contributed to this event.   

 

NEWS SNIPPETS FROM THE WORLD MISSION COUNCIL 

The main focus of the World Mission magazine this time is the Fairtrade Foundation and 

the Fairtrade Fortnight (29 February – 13 March).  We are encouraged to think about where 

our breakfast items come from and how the producers are treated.  Do any of these items 

Tea, Coffee, Porridge, Banana, Toast feature in your breakfast?  It is easy to forget who 

produced these items and where they came from.   

Fairtrade now reaches over 1.5 million farmers and workers across the globe, ensuring fair 

pay and working conditions, but with approximately 795 million people undernourished 

globally there is still a long way to go to end the injustice.  Martin Luther King famously said 
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‘before you finish eating breakfast in the morning, you’ve depended on more than half the 

world’.  Look for the Fairtrade logo when buying products to support the farmers. 

February/March Magazine features are; The Big Fairtrade Breakfast, Prayer Focus by Elaine 

Duncan, CEO of the Scottish Bible Society, One World Shop, Stand up for farmers in Israel 

and Palestine, World Day of Prayer, Faith in Action and Hope, Fairtrade Breakfast Recipe. 

The One World Shop has moved to new premises in the basement of the City of Edinburgh 

Methodist Church at Nicolson Square Edinburgh, previously situated at St John’s Church, 

Lothian Road.  The move is for 2 years until a re-development project is carried out at St 

John’s.  There is also a thriving Fair Trade café situated at the Methodist Church which also 

holds classes, events and conferences.   

World Day of Prayer is a global, ecumenical movement of Christian women joined together 

to observe a common day of prayer each year on the first Friday in March.  Our motto of 

“Informed Prayer and Prayerful Action” signifies that prayer and action are inseparable.  

(World Day of Prayer International Committee) 

This year the World Day of Prayer is Friday 4th March. The host country for World Day of 

Prayer 2016 is Cuba.  After the Revolution a trade embargo was imposed by the United 

States and it brought Cuba economic isolation and material scarcity.  Cuba is officially an 

atheist state and subsequently isolation formed around people of faith.  The women of the 

Presbyterian Reformed Church in Cuba (PRCC) tell of how they quietly but determinedly 

kept churches open despite pressure from all around them.  The women remained strong in 

their Christian faith and how they nurtured their children in that faith.  

Now the embargo is lifting, but uncertainty remains for the Cuban people.  However many 

congregations still have a strong nucleus of women members and men and children are 

now filling the churches.  The Cuban women today delight in seeing the church growing 

once more and being able to share the love of God to their community. Christians in more 

than 170 countries will gather to learn about, pray for, and celebrate Cuba in solidarity with 

the women of Cuba through the World Day of Prayer 

The full magazine can be downloaded from www.churchofscotland.org.uk or I can supply 

you with a paper copy. 

Etta Pratt 

 

(Copyright 2013 World Mission Council, Church of Scotland.  All rights reserved. Permission is granted for 

the reproduction of texts from this publication for Church of Scotland use only.  For all other uses, please 

contact wmeditor@cofscotland.org.uk) 

 

http://www.churchofscotland.org.uk/
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TEA AND COFFEE ROTA 

 

 

APRIL 3 Mrs McArthur Mrs Stevens Mrs Smith 
 10 Mrs I Cunningham McAleece Mrs Gillespie 
 17 Mrs Brown Mrs Grieve Mrs Margaret Hynd 
 24 Mrs Bowie Mrs Chapman Mrs Moutrie 
     
MAY 1 Mrs McIntosh Mrs Gray Mrs McEwen 

 8 Mrs Prentice Mrs Pratt 
Mr & Mrs Kemp-
McKinnon 

 15 Mrs McCulloch Mrs Evans Mrs Maureen Hynd 
 22 Mrs Wilson Mrs Robertson Mrs Stevens 
 29 Mrs McArthur Mrs Scoon Mrs Telfer 
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Please feel free to change with other members of the group if the date selected is not 

suitable 
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MEN’S  BREAKFAST  GROUP 

  2016  DATES 

 

12 MARCH 

“Role of the Chaplain in to-day’s armed forces” 

Discussion led by Rev. Dr. Peter Mills. Formerly Chaplain-in-Chief, RAF, now Minister, 

Largoward with St. Monans 

 

9TH APRIL 

“What can we do as Christians, as a Church, to reach out and help the homeless & 

disadvantaged?” 

Discussion led by Pauline Hoey, Gillespie Memorial Church. 

 

7th MAY 

“How can we successfully attract young people to the Christian faith?” 

Discussion led by Pastor Jimmy Dowds, The Vine Church, Dunfermline. 

 

We look forward to meeting up with current members of the group and, importantly, to 

all newcomers. These are interesting discussions with some very good speakers and 

topics.   Breakfast is at 8.30 am and we finish no later than 10 am.   Held in the Rita Elder 

Hall – for further information please contact Gordon Brown at 01577 840248 
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ORGANISATIONS 

The Guild - Meet on the Second & Fourth Monday of the month at 7.15pm in the Rita Elder Hall – 

contact Margaret Hynd on 01383 721314 

Bowling Fellowship - Meet every second Monday in the main hall at 6.45pm. Contact Tom 

MacIntosh on 01383 726342 

Women’s Fellowship - Meet from October to April on the first & third Wednesday of the month at 

2.00pm in the Rita Elder Hall. It’s a small group and newcomers will be made very welcome. 

Contact Mrs Helen Bell on 01383 725753 

Swingnastics – Meet from September to May every Wednesday in the Rita Elder Hall at 10.00am 

Contact Catherine McCulloch on  01383 734463  

The Craft Group - Meet on Thursdays in the Rita Elder Hall at 2.00pm. Contact Audrey McArthur 

on 01383 728128 

Banner Group - Meet on Thursdays in the Rita Elder Hall at 2pm Contact June McAleece on 01383 

724992 

Ladies Badminton - Meet for social Badminton every Wednesday at 10.00am - 12 noon in the 

Church Main Hall. Contact Cherry O’Sullivan on 01383 720594  

Men’s Breakfast Group - Meet monthly on Saturdays from September - May at 8.30am. Contact 

Gordon Brown on 01577 840248  

YOUTH 

Sunday Club & Crèche - Meet in the Church at 10.00am on Sundays during Morning Service. 

Contact - Helen Webber on 01383 736486  

JAM (Jesus And Me) CLUB –Meet Sundays in term time at 5.45pm - 7.15pm (or 8pm for Seniors). 

Contact Linda Adamson on 01383 727719 

GUIDES 

Rainbows - Meet every Tuesday in the Rita Elder Hall at 6.15pm - 7.30pm Contact Ann Laird on 

01383 727515 

Brownies – 2nd Dunfermline Pack meet on Wednesdays in the Downstairs Hall 6.15pm - 7.45pm. 

Contact Susan Guild on 01383 727167 

 2nd Dunfermline Guides meet on Wednesdays in the Rita Elder Hall at 7.15pm - 9.15pm. Contact 

Margaret Moyes on 01383 723003 or mob 07403 778879. 

2ndA Dunfermline Guides meet on Thursdays in the Rita Elder Hall at 7.15pm - 9.15pm. Contact 

Anne Simpson on 01383 410490 or 07972181351 

BEAVERS - CUB SCOUTS - SCOUTS - EXPLORER SCOUTS 

Meet in the Scouts H.Q. Carron Grove 

Contact Keith Strachan on 01383 735399.  

Beavers - Mondays 6.30pm - 7.45pm 

Cubs - Tuesdays 7.00pm - 8.30pm 

Scouts - Wednesdays 7.30pm - 9.30pm 

Explorer Scouts - Thursdays 7.00pm - 9.00pm 
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